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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Dubbo West Community, 

It has been so good to see our Kindergarten and Year 1 students back on site this week. I have missed their beautiful smiling faces, their 

enthusiasm and their zest for learning. They have settled back in very quickly and our staff are working hard to make sure that every       

student adjusts to the next phase of what has been a very unsettled year.  

As we move into the next phase of our return to our new normal, as a school we have put in place additional cleaning and sanitising         

routines for play equipment between cohorts, additional sanitizing routines in classrooms and staggered start, finish and break times to 

reduce the likelihood of cohorts mixing.  Students will be directed to their classrooms when they arrive in the morning and there will be no 

outside play before school. Students wishing to order their lunch from Monday will do so in their class during roll marking. With our        

staggered starts and finishes occurring across the whole school from next week, we also ask parents (particularly those of older children, to 

wait in their car rather than congregating around the gates. We have a very short time frame between release times, so please help us to 

keep our children safe by adhering to the start and finish times as much as possible and observing covid safe protocols if you are waiting for 

your children.  

I would also like to thank the very dedicated staff for the work they have put in during our period of stay at home orders. They have        

prepared work and called our students and checked in with families to make sure that everyone was OK. We were able to arrange           

assistance for some families who were struggling and certainly had a bit of fun and a few laughs with their students. I would also like to 

thank our fabulous parents who worked with their children (I know that’s not always easy) to complete the work that had been set and to 

those who uploaded photos of what their children had been doing. Those photos made us all smile. The sense of community and support 

which has come out of this situation has been amazing. Thank you to you all.  

I would like to congratulate the P&C and the canteen team for their fabulous article in the P&C news that is distributed state wide. The 

team have done a fabulous job and are going from strength to strength.  

Do you have a child who will be enrolling in Kindergarten in 2022 or 2023? Do you know someone who has not yet enrolled? Our                     

enrolments are open for Kindergarten and Preschool for next year. Spaces are limited, particularly for preschool, so please get your          

applications in now to ensure your place. Applications for enrolment can be done on line. If you have any difficulties, please don’t hesitate 

to call the office and they will be happy to help you.  

On a much lighter note, our Kinder and Year 1 students today trialled our ‘Funky Sock Friday’. Some of the socks that we saw were totally 

amazing and we have included some of these in our newsletter for your entertainment. We are looking forward to this becoming a regular 

feature at our school. A bit of fun to end our week.  

If you have any questions, you are unsure of anything or you have a suggestion, please do not hesitate to contact the school or upload 

through the app and the appropriate person will get back to you as soon as possible.  

Regards, 

Eileen Day 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group Start Date Start time Finish time Preferred entrance/exit 

Preschool 18th October 9.00 3.00 East St Admin gate 

Kindergarten 18th October 9.15 3.15 East St Admin gate 

Year 1 18th October 9.15 3.15 East St COLA gate/North St gate 

Year 2 25th October 9.15 3.15 East St COLA gate/North St gate 

Year 3 25th October 9.05 3.05 East St COLA gate/North St gate 

Year 4 25th October 9.05 3.05 East St COLA gate/North St gate 

Year 5 25th October 8.55 2.55 East St COLA gate/North St gate 

Year 6 25th October 8.55 2.55 East St COLA gate/North St gate 



                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
IMPORTANT 

Please keep an eye on our school app for regular 

updates and information. 
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